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COMMISSIONER

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 
CTH U CULVERT REPLACEMENTS/ROAD CLOSURE 

 

07/21/2025 

 

Wood County Highway Department, in preparation for the 2026 reconstruction of CTH U, will be 

replacing two large culverts east of Marsh Rd.  Work is anticipated to begin on Monday, August 4, 

2025, and is expected to last approximately four weeks.  While this work is being performed CTH U, 

between Short St. and Hoffman Rd., will be closed to thru traffic (see enclosed map). 

 

A formal detour will not be posted, motorist can navigate around this closure by using STH 54. 

 

For updates please visit our website https://www.woodcountywi.gov/Departments/Highway/ or 

facebook page https://www.facebook.com/WoodCoWisc.Highway 

 

 

 

Roland Hawk, PE 

Wood County Highway Commissioner 
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